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Meeting Minutes









December 29, 2012

CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

Bob Perez, President of the Board of Directors convened the meeting at 10:15 a.m.,  PST at El Tepayac Restaurant in the City of Whittier, California.
Attendees:

Present


Absent   


Other Attendees
Bob Perez

Tina Portillo Torres

Lynda Betsworth “85
Carmen M. Bracy




Ron Garcia ‘73
Mondo Galindo





Edward Throne ’82
Gloria Martinez


Lorraine Jauregui

Ray Chacon

Penny Mammano
Gilbert Castaneda

President Perez began the meeting by introducing alumnus Linda Betsworth, class of 1985, Ron Garcia class of 1973 and Edward Thorne class of 1982 who are attending the meeting as guest and have won a seat on the PHSAA Board.

Approval of Minutes
November 17, 2012 – motion to approve was made by Mondo and seconded by Penny.

Motion was approved.

Officers Reports

President’s Report – Bob Perez

President Perez provided a summary of the Executive Committee’s meeting that was held on Sunday, 
December 2, 2012.  Board members who attended the Executive Committee meeting included 
President B. Perez; Vice President, C. Madrigal-Bracy; Sgt. of Arms, M. Galindo; and Treasurer P. Mammano.  Each Executive Committee member provided a short summary of what was discussed and accomplished at the meeting.  President Perez stated that some of the topics of discussion at the Executive Committee included assigning Board members as liaisons to the city of Whittier and Santa Fe Springs Chamber of Commerce, liaisons to Congresswoman Grace Napolitano and Don Kanobe.  All members agreed that it is important to focus on increasing membership by all Board members and to get the Association’s website running as soon as possible.  President Perez stated that he will always take at least one other Board member to meeting he attends with Pioneer High School staff.
President Perez stated that a Webmaster still has not been hired.  The Executive Committee discussed various ideas for the website.
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Treasurer’s Report – Penny Mammano

Treasure Mammano has not received accounting records or paperwork from Emeritus Treasurer Tina Portilla Torres.  Penny reported that Mondo picked up the Association’s mail and there was a letter from the Credit Union.  Penny stated that President Perez accompanied her to the Credit Union.  As of November 30, 2012, the Association has the following funds:  

Checking 
$9,530.27
Savings: 
$   564.31 

               Total  $10,094.58
Penny reported that Emeritus President Liz Garcia did not close the Association’s checking account at Bank of America because there was a remaining balance of several hundred dollars; however the bank continued to pay the Association’s monthly fees from that money over the years.  Once the money was extinguished Bank of American continued charging monthly fees that turned into late fees even though the Association never used the account.  

Mondo stated that the account remained open to meet the requirements by the City of Santa Fe Springs in order to qualify for the fireworks booth.  Mondo will check if that is still a requirement by the city.

Penny stated that she received $64.00 in cash from Tina,  $20.00 in membership fees and $15.00 for the purchase of one T-shirt.

A motion was made by Carmen that if one of the requirements to obtain a fireworks booth from the city of Santa Fe Springs for 2013 is to have a bank account to qualify, then the Board needs to find a bank within the city limits and open an account with the least possible deposit, seconded by Mondo, motion passed.

President Perez asked the Board if the Board felt that there should be some petty cash kept in the Cashier’s Box.  Board members commented and it was agreed that no petty cash would be kept.  Cash would be removed from the account as needed.

A check in the amount of $20.00 was requested to pay the Secretary of State for the Association.  This is an annual fee.  Penny reported that taxes have not been completed since 2009 and needs to be paid as soon as possible to avoid penalties.  
President Perez and Penny announced that for future events each Board Member who is the Chairperson of that event will have to provide a Budget Accounting Sheet that will list the expenses and profits.
Committee Reports
By-laws – Carmen Bracy

There was no report

Membership – Carmen Bracy

President Perez originally asked Penny to Chair the Membership Committee but Carmen stated that as the new incoming Vice President she would like to continue with Chairing the Membership Committee.  President Perez confirmed that Carmen will Chair the Membership Committee, however he stated that he wants all Board members to contribute to this committee.

She reported that she has a few ideas she would bring back to the Board next month.  She asked Gilbert if he could forward the templates for the cards and other info sent to alumni that purchased membership in the past.
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Stadium Preservation – Bob Perez 
Bob and Penny met with Pioneer High football coach Chuck Willig on December 10th.  Some of the topics discussed were the future of the football team, partnership of events and the Association’s golf tournament.  

The Association is seeking to have a section of the new stadium’s bleachers devoted to Pioneer’s alumni.  The possibility of purchasing seating section has been another idea by the Association for several years.  Board member Carmen stated that it should start seeking out the high school’s most influential alumni athletics to promote this idea and be a part of the stadium’s blueprint plans.  Mondo stated that he would check around for historical information regarding the football field’s initial donation of the property to Pioneer High School by a local citizen.  It was noted that all complimentary football passes for attendance was under the direction of the principal.  Gloria stated that Ms. Ladesma has agreed that it would be a good idea to provide a tent/booth for the Association at future athletic games and have a visual presence.  
Scholarship Committee – Penny Mammano
Penny stated would like to meet with the committee as soon as possible.  Committee members include Carmen, Mondo, Ray, Linda and Gloria. 
Open Discussion

Website
The Board discussed the importance of the website and all are actively looking for a Webmaster.  Board member Carmen asked Gilbert if he would be willing to be an Interim Webmaster for the Association’s site until one can be found.  She also asked if he would continue to make announcements for the Association in Face Book.  He stated he would give it a try, but didn’t really know a lot about being a Webmaster.  

Activities for Fundraising in 2013

President Perez began assigning Committee Chairs as follow:
Budget Committee:  Penny, Gloria and others will be assigned as needed.

Casino Night/Texas Hold’em Committee:  Chaired by Carmen, assisted by Mondo, assisted by all Board members

Fireworks Committee:  Chaired by Mondo Galindo, all Board members 

Golf Tournament:  Chaired by Mondo, assisted by Ron, Bob and other Board members

Picnic Committee:  Chaired by Lorraine, assisted by Gloria and all other Board members

Mixer for School Staff:  Chaired by Bob Perez, assisted by all Board members

Car Show:  this event will return to the students of Pioneer High

5th Quarter Events:  open

Casino Turn-Around Event:  Chaired by Linda, assisted by all Board members

Stadium History and Current Research – Bob Perez and Ed Thorne, assisted by Mondo

President Perez asked that if all Committee Chairs come back to the January Board meeting with a draft budget for their event.  
Joey Duran, alumnus, class of 1976 and owner of El Tepayac stated that for future Board meetings the outside patio is available.  

Installation dinner has been scheduled for January 26.  
A motion was made by Carmen to pay for guest and for the Board’s dinner not to exceed $300.00.  Seconded by Gilbert, motion passed. 
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Installation Dinner invitations were sent to the Principal and Vice Principals of Pioneer High School.

Mondo asked that the Health Fair be tabled for discussion at a later date.

President Perez provided samples of a new logo for the PHSAA Board letters, cards and other stationary products.  He would like the Board to consider changing the current logo.

A discussion was held regarding the need for storage space for the PHSAA materials and supplies.  Gloria and President Perez stated that they were hoping to speak with Ms. Ladesma about possibly finding a location on the school’s campus.
Motion to adjourn meeting was made by Gilbert, seconded by Ray, meeting adjourned at 1:13 p.m.
